Transport Festival

This year's Transport Festival was, yet again, the best to date according to feedback received. It is the friendliest show of its kind in the area and exhibitors are really keen to get a place. The amount of money raised for charity was the most we have made to date, the number and quality of exhibits was really excellent, as ever, and the number of people coming to see the event was also a record. This year the show reverted to a somewhat smaller size as we didn’t use the Scout’s field and so some exhibitors were disappointed.
All this success is due entirely to the management committee and the helpers on the day, both of whom put in an awful lot of work both beforehand and on the day. A big 'thank you' to everyone who helped. As I mentioned in the last Rollestonian we do have an excellent management committee but, due to illness and work commitments, we would welcome new committee members. It is not an onerous task – one meeting a month between November and May plus helping on the day, and it is extremely rewarding.
This year we raised a record £13 000 for charity and this was split between Rolleston Almshouse modernisation, Rolleston United Foundation, Midlands Air Ambulance, Clay Mills Visitor Centre Appeal and Derbyshire Blood Bikes; all local, worthy causes.
Paul Simnett is now taking over as Chairman of the management committee and I will stay on the committee to help him in any way I can. He has lots of new ideas to improve the Festival going into the next decade. I would like to say a big thanks to everyone who has helped me in the 10 years I have organised the Festival. I would especially like to thank the committee members, many of whom have been helping since the very first Festival, and the helpers on the day, again, many of whom have been helping since the very first Festival. I have not kept a tally but between us, over the 10 years, we must have raised well over £60 000 for local charities
John Morris
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